
Also present was Carmen J.


Meeting opens 18:45


1. Hurdles to June 17th weekend.

The President of the I.R.B. William-James (Billy) McGuire is being ‘worked on’ by those outside 
of the organisation. An email sent to Billy from Brendan K on June 7th, 2023 is read aloud by 
the Chair, John-Declan F. In the communication, Brendan K claims that former members of the 
Supreme Council who didn’t resign from their positions were members of the Military Council. 
He calls for a ‘separation of powers’ and proposes a Military Council comprising a list of 
suggested names to be created under the auspices of the President. Also proposed changes to 
the ‘rules’ of the Military Council. (Full copy available on request)


The Chair read aloud the response from the General Secretary and Vice-Chair that addresses 
this matter and points out that the Military Council (MC) is a post of peace and for ceremonial 
events (Art 24 of the Foregoing Constitution of the I.R.B.) and that members of the Military 
Council are bound by the Code of Conduct applicable to the members of the Supreme Council.  
The response was agreed upon by all present. Reply to be sent on 12th June, 2023 by email 
and post by the Secretary, Howard-Michael.


It was observed that some work and research had been put into the composition of Brendan 
K’s initial mail showing intent.


The disruption caused by such communications to a wider audience has had an effect on 
people such as Gerry O’D who was concerned that there may be a schism in the I.R.B. S.C. 
John-Declan assured Gerry that no such split exists and that Brendan is no longer a member of 
the Supreme Council.
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2. Óglaigh na hÉireann.

The office of the Taoiseach has replied to the correspondence regarding the reconstitution of 
Óglaigh na Éireann. The office of the President sent an auto-response.


For clarity, the Chair pointed out that the transfer of the custody of sovereignty for the People 
of Ireland from Tom McGuire to Óglaigh na hÉireann was a transfer back to the I.R.B.


An email to be drafted for 13th June, 2023 and sent to info@president.ie; info@military.ie; 
info@ag.irl.gov.ie; taoiseach@taoiseach.gov.ie; contact@csso.gov.ie and issue a proclamation 
that Óglaigh na Éireann is the military wing of the Irish Republican Brotherhood.


Wherever the 3 flags are flown (Naval, Air Corp, Irish Republic) above 1.919m in height this 
will signify a Military Court

Wherever the Republic flag is flown above 1.919m in height this will signify a Republic Court.


3. E-I-R-E

Three additional landmark locations will be added to E-I-R-E.ie They are McKee Barracks - 
Dublin, Shannon Airport - Clare, and Cobh Harbour - Cork.


4. A.O.B.

Both Ross C. and Michael (Mick) O’R have been invited to GHQ for the meeting on 17th June, 
2023.


Meeting closes 19:10
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